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BARNSTABLE LICENSING AUTHORITY 

LICENSING HEARING MINUTES 
Town Hall Building, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor Hearing Room, Hyannis, MA – 9:30 a.m. 

November 18, 2013 
 
A regular meeting of the Barnstable Licensing Authority was held on Monday, 
November 18, 2013, Chairman Martin Hoxie called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.  
He introduced Gene Burman, Vice Chairman; Paul Sullivan, Clerk; Ron Semprini, 
Associate Commissioner; David Nunheimer, Associate Commissioner, Richard V. Scali, 
Interim Director of Regulatory of Regulatory Services, Lt. John Murphy and Patrolman 
Steve Maher, Liaison Officers from the Barnstable Police Department, and Christine 
Ade, Recording Secretary.  Dick Boy was absent. 
 
Vote to accept Minutes:  Vote to accept minutes of the 10/28/13 Meeting. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the minutes of the 10/28/13 Meeting. 
 
Hearings: 
 
Two One Day Entertainment Licenses:  Application of Susan Mendoza Friedman on 
behalf of Dancing for a Cure, 39 Rosewood Lane, Cotuit for Two One Day 
Entertainment Licenses for productions to be held at Barnstable High School Knight 
Auditorium, West Main Street, Hyannis on December 14, 2013 from 2 pm to 3:30 pm 
and 7 pm to 8:30 pm, and December 15, 2013 from 2 pm to 3:30 pm. 
 
Ms. Mendoza Friedman appeared for her application.  It will be at BHS Knight 
Auditorium.  This is their 8th annual event.  They are hoping for approval.  Dancing for a 
Cure is a partnership with Dana Farber; they will get 100% of the proceeds.   
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Susan Mendoza Friedman on behalf of Dancing 
for a Cure, 39 Rosewood Lane, Cotuit for Two One Day Entertainment Licenses for 
productions to be held at Barnstable High School Knight Auditorium, West Main Street, 
Hyannis on December 14, 2013 from 2 pm to 3:30 pm and 7 pm to 8:30 pm, and 
December 15, 2013 from 2 pm to 3:30 pm. 
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Two One Day Entertainment Licenses:  Application of Coby Vincent on behalf of 
Coastal Dance Company, 49 John Maki Road, West Barnstable for two One Day 
Entertainment Licenses for productions to be held at Barnstable High School 
Performing Arts Center, West Main Street, Hyannis on December 14, 2013 from 2 pm to 
4 pm and December 15, 2013 from 2 pm to 4 pm.  A third performance will be on 
December 13, 2013 from 10 am to 12 pm for the school only. 
 
Mr. Vincent appeared for the application at the High School.  This is the 28th year of 
production.  This is the first Coppelia Ballet; admission $20-$30.  They give out 60 
tickets to each school in the community.   
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Coby Vincent on behalf of Coastal Dance 
Company, 49 John Maki Road, West Barnstable for two One Day Entertainment 
Licenses for productions to be held at Barnstable High School Performing Arts Center, 
West Main Street, Hyannis on December 14, 2013 from 2 pm to 4 pm and December 
15, 2013 from 2 pm to 4 pm.  A third performance will be on December 13, 2013 from 
10 am to 12 pm for the school only. 
 
One Day Charity Wine Pouring License:  Application of Kevin Howard on behalf of 
Arts Foundation of Cape Cod, 3 Patti Page Way, Centerville for a One Day Charity 
Wine Only Pouring License for a charity Winter Art Exhibit opening reception to be held 
at Cotuit Center for the Arts, 4404 Falmouth Road, Cotuit, on January 11, 2014 from 7 
pm to 9 pm. 
 
Mr. Howard appeared for his application for a Charity Wine Pouring License to be held 
at Cotuit Center for the Arts.  Mr. Howard is the Executive Director.  This exhibit is a call 
to artists to appear on the Cape.  The opening reception is from 7-9.  TIPS trained 
bartenders will dispense the alcohol. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Kevin Howard on behalf of Arts Foundation of 
Cape Cod, 3 Patti Page Way, Centerville for a One Day Charity Wine Only Pouring 
License for a charity Winter Art Exhibit opening reception to be held at Cotuit Center for 
the Arts, 4404 Falmouth Road, Cotuit, on January 11, 2014 from 7 pm to 9 pm. 
 
Amend Class II Auto Dealer License:  Application of Used Auto Cape, LLC, d/b/a 
Used Auto Cape, 61 Falmouth Road, Hyannis, Aramayis Melikyan, Manager, to amend 
its Class II Auto Dealer license to 3 customer and 33 display vehicles as noted on plan 
signed by the Building Commissioner 9/26/13. 
 
The owners appeared as they are leasing the space behind the building; they have 
increased by 10 spots which have been approved. 
 
Mr. Scali stated this one is here to bring itself into compliance by expanding their 
number.  The difference was noticed when the police department investigated.  Officer 
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Maher asked how customers will go to the back lot.  They advised that they will not; 
they will bring a vehicle up front for a customer to see. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Used Auto Cape, LLC, d/b/a Used Auto Cape, 
61 Falmouth Road, Hyannis, Aramayis Melikyan, Manager, to amend its Class II Auto 
Dealer license to 3 customer and 33 display vehicles as noted on plan signed by the 
Building Commissioner 9/26/13. 
 
Amend Class II Auto Dealer License:  Application of Big Bad One, Inc., d/b/a Ziggy’s, 
832 Bearses Way, Hyannis, William H. Baron, Manager, to amend its Class II Auto 
Dealer license to 3 employee, 7 customer, 12 rear storage, 15 display a handicap 
vehicles and 16 inside vehicles (54 total) as noted on plan signed by the Building 
Commissioner 9/27/13. 
 
Mr. Baron appeared for his request.    
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Big Bad One, Inc., d/b/a Ziggy’s, 832 Bearses 
Way, Hyannis, William H. Baron, Manager, to amend its Class II Auto Dealer license to 
3 employee, 7 customer, 12 rear storage, 15 display a handicap vehicles and 16 inside 
vehicles (54 total) as noted on plan signed by the Building Commissioner 9/27/13. 
 
Amend Class I Auto Dealer License:  Application of Xiphias Enterprises, Inc., d/b/a 
Hyannis Honda Annex, 405 West Main Street & 57 Shady Lane, Hyannis, James B. 
Goodwin, Manager, to amend its Class I Auto Dealer license to include a total of 79 
spaces as shown on updated plan signed by the Building Commissioner 10/15/13. 
 
No-one appeared for this application.  Mr. Hoxie continued the application to the 12/9/13 
Meeting with no need to re-advertise. 
 
Amend Class I Auto Dealer License:  Application of Tracy Volkswagen, Inc., d/b/a 
Tracy Volkswagen/Cape Cod Auto Body, 686 Iyannough Road, 151 Iyannough Road, 
138 & 140 Cedar Street and 63 Cit Avenue, Hyannis, Bradford W. Tracy, Manager, to 
amend its Class I Auto Dealer license to include in its d/b/a “Cape Cod Auto Body,” and 
to include a lot at 63 Cit Avenue, Hyannis with a steel building to be used as a prep 
center with car wash bay and shop area with 3 lifts.  Lot is fenced in and has a 
maximum of 44 vehicles as shown on plan approved by the Building Commissioner on 
10/7/13. 
 
Bradford Tracy appeared for this application to get everything in order.  Mr. Scali stated 
he wanted to make sure they add the d/b/a and clarify for Mr. Tracy that he needs to 
add vehicle counts on his other lots as well.  Mr. Hoxie asked him if he knew that. 
 
Mr. Tracy stated the lot in back should have 80 cars on it and the town should have this 
information.  Mr. Scali stated that he and Mr. Tracy have met and do not agree on this 
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issue.  The issue here is whether or not he needs to come back to get the vehicle 
counts noted on his license for all areas.  Officer Maher asked if he has some 
documentation of those 80 vehicles; Mr. Tracy stated he is sure the Town has it and he 
did not know if he has that.  Mr. Scali stated that if not, he needs to go to Zoning to get 
those spaces approved and back to Licensing for addition of the number(s) to his 
license. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Tracy Volkswagen, Inc., d/b/a Tracy 
Volkswagen/Cape Cod Auto Body, 686 Iyannough Road, 151 Iyannough Road, 138 & 
140 Cedar Street and 63 Cit Avenue, Hyannis, Bradford W. Tracy, Manager, to amend 
its Class I Auto Dealer license to include in its d/b/a “Cape Cod Auto Body,” and to 
include a lot at 63 Cit Avenue, Hyannis with a steel building to be used as a prep center 
with car wash bay and shop area with 3 lifts.  Lot is fenced in and has a maximum of 44 
vehicles as shown on plan approved by the Building Commissioner on 10/7/13. 
 
New Seasonal Non-Live Entertainment, Automatic Amusement and Carousel 
Licenses: Application of Wackenhammer Corp., d/b/a Wackenhammer Arcade, 541 
Main Street, Hyannis, Tim Burns, Manager, for a Seasonal Non-Live Entertainment 
License, Automatic Amusement License for 40 games and a Carousel License (Sun–
Sat 11 am – 11 pm Memorial Day through Labor Day; Fri 6 pm – 11 pm, Sat 11 am – 11 
pm & Sun noon – 6 pm from April 1 - May 31 & day after Labor Day – Jan 15). 
 
The owners and Manager appeared to advise they have purchased the arcade and 
carousel.  There is an existing license for 40 games, non-live entertainment and the 
carousel with the same configuration and numbers.  They will be changing out some of 
the games.  Mr. Scali stated if they change in the future they will need to come back.   
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Wackenhammer Corp., d/b/a Wackenhammer 
Arcade, 541 Main Street, Hyannis, Tim Burns, Manager, for a Seasonal Non-Live 
Entertainment License, Automatic Amusement License for 40 games and a Carousel 
License (Sun–Sat 11 am – 11 pm Memorial Day through Labor Day; Fri 6 pm – 11 pm, 
Sat 11 am – 11 pm & Sun noon – 6 pm from April 1 - May 31 & day after Labor Day – 
Jan 15). 
 
New Annual Common Victualler License:  Application of Hyannis Y’s Choice Cafe, 
Inc., d/b/a Y’s Choice Cafe, 2245 Iyannough Road, West Barnstable, Dylan Jordan, 
Manager, for a New Annual Common Victualler License, to be operated 6 am to 6 pm 7 
days.  Seating for a maximum of 16. 
 
Dylan Jordan appeared for this application for the YMCA building.  This will be a café 
and smoothie bar inside the YMCA.  They have in the past only had vending machines.  
It is members only.  There will be some prepared snacks, baked goods, etc. and the 
smoothies.  Mr. Scali stated they will also need a Food Service Permit. 
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A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Hyannis Y’s Choice Cafe, Inc., d/b/a Y’s Choice 
Cafe, 2245 Iyannough Road, West Barnstable, Dylan Jordan, Manager, for a New 
Annual Common Victualler License, to be operated 6 am to 6 pm 7 days.  Seating for a 
maximum of 16. 
 
Amend Class II Auto Dealer License:  Application of Cape Cod Auto Connection, Inc., 
152 Ridgewood Avenue, Hyannis, Tom Lundquist, Manager, to amend its Class II Auto 
Dealer license to include 108 vehicle spaces, 4 employee spaces and 6 customer 
spaces (118 total) as noted on plan dated 10/3/13. 
 
Attorney John Kenney and Tom Lundquist appeared for this application.  This one is the 
same as the others; he is bringing the license into compliance.  They are not asking for 
the repairs now.  It was a pre-existing non-conforming use without repairs.  He does 
recognize he needs to go back on this.  As of now there are no repairs being done on 
premises.  They will have to go back to the Planning Board.  Mr. Scali stated it took us a 
very long time to get a response.  In the future he does not want to see the reluctance to 
comply with Officer Maher. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the application of Cape Cod Auto Connection, Inc., 152 
Ridgewood Avenue, Hyannis, Tom Lundquist, Manager, to amend its Class II Auto 
Dealer license to include 108 vehicle spaces, 4 employee spaces and 6 customer 
spaces (118 total) as noted on plan dated 10/3/13. 
 
Show Cause Hearing:  Show Cause Hearing requested by the Barnstable Police 
Department for Cape Cod Auto Connection, 152 Ridgewood Avenue, Hyannis, Tom 
Lundquist, Manager, alleging that it was not in compliance with regard to the total 
number of vehicles allowed on the licensed premises on the following dates:  8/30/13, 
9/16/13 and 9/24/13, did not get back to the Police or file anything with the Licensing 
Authority with regard to the overage of vehicles (95 when approved for 70) by 
September 20, 2013 as requested. 
 
Officer Maher stated on August 30th he conducted an inspection and found 95 vehicles 
on display and the license allows 70.  He also saw repairs being done.  He had a 
conversation with Mr. Lundquist to start applying for changes.  On September 16th he 
had another conversation about it being done; also on the 24th he went by and there will 
still over 90 vehicles there.   
 
Attorney Kenney stated his client had 49 cars on display, plus another set of vehicles for 
customers, employees, cars to go to auction or to the junkyard.  He stated it is cheaper 
to do a full load instead of one or two at a time.  He stated there was a discussion on 
August 30th.  He stated Mr. Lundquist went to the Licensing Office to advise he was 
starting work on it.  He stated his client was not on the property at the 2nd visit.  He had 
paperwork completed in early September but had not received the plan back.  He 
immediately filed as soon as he got the plan.  They admit to being over on their vehicle 
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count.  Attorney Kenney stated there was never any intent to disregard Officer Maher’s 
instructions or the notice from the Licensing Authority.  Attorney Kenney again stated 
there were 49 vehicles for sale.  The new number they have now been granted will 
totally rectify the situation. 
 
Officer Maher asked about his visit in January 2009, why he was in front of the Board.  
Mr. Lundquist stated he purchased the property and at the time boat repair was there 
and a painting company which are now gone.  He was then approved for 70 vehicles.  
He went back to the Planning Board and in that time had accumulated more vehicles.  
He thought he was able to have those cars at the time as Licensing had approved, but 
he evidently was not.  At that time he was told to stay within the listed car limit.  Officer 
Maher stated he was brought in for too many vehicles.  Mr. Lundquist said that he did 
not understand at that time that the approval was conditioned on the Planning Board 
approval.  He says that over the last 5-6 years they have really grown.  August was a 
busy month with a lot of trade-in vehicles.  He didn’t realize so many were there.  He 
stated he came to the Licensing Office to advise it would take some time.  He was 
working elsewhere on the days Officer Maher came in except for the first day.  He did 
not know he had a September deadline.    
 
Officer Maher stated that the violation in 2009 was for the same offense – too many 
vehicles on the lot.  Mr. Hoxie stated the Board’s decision will take into account the fact 
he has been charged with this violation before.  Attorney Kenney advised the first 
violation was because he was approved here but did not know the Planning Board had 
to approve as well before he brought in the cars, so argued it was not the same offense.  
Officer Maher also asked why on the 2nd visit he was still over 90 vehicles after being 
told he was over the first visit.  Mr. Lundquist stated he brought the count down before 
each subsequent visit – a lot of those vehicles accumulated were to go to auction. 
 
Mr. Semprini asked about the 10 vehicles waiting for repair.  Where is the repair being 
done?  Mr. Lundquist stated they are repaired at Mid-Cape, and Dave’s Reconditioning 
cleans up the cars for him. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken for the following findings:  That Cape Cod Auto Connection, 152 Ridgewood 
Avenue, Hyannis, Tom Lundquist, Manager was over the vehicle count on all three days 
as counted by the Police Department. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken as to guilt or innocence that based on findings the licensee is guilty of being 
over the license quota. 
 
Mr. Hoxie asked Officer Maher for a recommendation.  He stated this licensee was in 
here in 2009 and again today on the same violation.  Having considered everything, he 
still was over both times the establishment was revisited, and he thinks the violation is 
more severe that the first time.  He recommended a week’s suspension.  Mr. Hoxie 
asked if he would not recognize the Planning Board situation might have caused the 
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first problem.  Officer Maher thought he might concede that Mr. Lundquist did not 
understand the procedure at that time.  However, at this time he only tried to change the 
license after being caught at infractions of numbers and doing repairs. 
 
Attorney Kenney argued that he had been told by the Licensing Board he could have 70 
vehicles and then accumulated 70 vehicles.  He had an illegally grandfathered repair 
shop.  He went to the Planning Board without counsel and the Planning Board told him 
he could then not do the repairs – but only had the license for sales, not repairs.   
 
Attorney Kenney said he has to do some research before going back to the Planning 
Board.  On the new violation, Attorney Kenney argued that his client did not receive the 
message about a deadline.  He did take immediate steps to get his paperwork to file but 
had to wait for the plan to actually file it.  Attorney Kenney asked that the Board not 
suspend the license; it would cause a significant hardship.  Officer Maher stated after 
the FIRST inspection he could have asked for a Show Cause Hearing.  He stated that 
you are either in compliance or are not.  Mr. Lundquist is one of the only ones to be 
here today as he did not move the vehicles quickly as the others did.  Attorney Kenney 
stated he took the inventory, tried to separate out the vehicles not to be sold from the 
others.   
 
Mr. Scali stated letters went out to five licensees.  Mr. Lundquist stated when he 
received our letter he called Officer Maher to discuss this. 
 
Mr. Hoxie is in agreement with the 7 day suspension recommended by Officer Maher to 
be held for one year from today to make sure he complies.  If any other violations occur 
he would serve that plus whatever the new violations were.  If none it would be filed. 
 
Officer Murphy stated the police department will of course go along with any decision 
the Board makes. 
 
Mr. Sullivan stated he is tired of hearing that they “accumulate for auction.”  He thinks 
they should not be doing that if it means they are over the total number allowed on their 
license.  To plead ignorance does not fly.  Mr. Semprini asked if there is an area he puts 
the “auction” cars – Mr. Lundquist says there is; an area for the auction and the 
junkyard vehicles.  Mr. Lundquist stated these places will not take one at a time.  He 
also said he did not realize there were that many cars.   He stated there is an area for 
sale vehicles.  Mr. Sullivan stated the number should include the “auction” cars.  Mr. 
Scali reiterated his number includes ALL vehicles, period.  Attorney Kenney stated he 
does understand this now. 
 
Mr. Burman stated the violation is there.  The number is the number.  There is no such 
thing as “reserves.”  It is impossible for us to enforce helter skelter.  He believes Mr. 
Hoxie’s suggestion would make a lot of sense for sanctions. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken for the following sanctions:  A seven day suspension to be held in abeyance 
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for one day from today and if any further violations it would be served along with the 
new violation.  If no further violations, it would go away. 

   
Show Cause Hearing:  A Show Cause Hearing was requested by the Barnstable 
Police Department for Prime Pre-Owned Center, 95 Falmouth Road, Hyannis, Matt 
McGovern, Manager, alleging that it was non-compliant with regard to the total number 
of vehicles allowed on the licensed premises on the following dates:  8/30/13, 9/16/13 
and 9/24/13, and have an additional storage lot not contained on the licensed premises, 
and despite conversations with the manager advising on the last visit to file by 
September 20, 2013 a Show Cause Hearing would be requested, no-one has filed to 
amend the license.   (Application for change to be heard at 12/9/13 hearing). 

   
 Officer Maher appeared for this show cause hearing.   Mr. Fallows appeared for Prime 

as General Sales Manager, stating Mr. McGovern had a death in the family.  This is his 
first town meeting.  They expect to be before the Board again on 12/9 for the change to 
the license.  
 
Officer Maher stated that on 8/30 a first inspection was conducted – there were 73 
vehicles when the license allows 40.  He also observed another fenced lot behind the 
first, which lot was not listed on the license.  He met with Tim Fallows at that time. 
  
Officer Maher said that on a second visit 9/16 there were again 70 vehicles instead of 
40. 

 
Mr. Fallows does not dispute the overage on the days inspected. 

 
Mr. Hoxie asked how many are there today; Mr. Fallows stated he was not sure.  Mr. 
Hoxie stated there are 92 cars today.   
 
Officer Maher stated this is a new licensee; he has no prior violations. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken that there were 70 vehicles on the premises on the dates in question instead 
of the 40 allowed. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken that Prime is guilty as charged. 
 
Officer Maher recommended a one day suspension to be served. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Hoxie, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous vote 
taken that a one day suspension to be imposed and held in abeyance for one year, to 
be served then if there were further violations in the interim.   
 
Show Cause Hearing:  A Show Cause Hearing is called on Beech Tree Cantina/Off the 
Hook Sushi & Raw Bar, 599 Main Street, Brian D. Beatty, Manager, in accordance with 
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the Town of Barnstable Noise Ordinance, i.e., It shall be considered a violation 
whenever the noise level created by a licensed entertainment is clearly audible on 
property abutting the licensed premises.  It shall be the responsibility of every license 
holder, licensed under Chapter 138 or 140 of the General Laws of the Comm. of MA to 
conduct entertainment, to contain the noise created by said entertainment to their own 
property.  Failure to do so shall be sufficient grounds for revocation or suspension of 
their entertainment license.  This regulation requires the management to take whatever 
steps are necessary to ensure that the noise created by their entertainment does not 
disturb the neighbors.   
 
The complainant has agreed with Beech Tree Cantina owners to postpone the Show 
Cause Hearing to the February 10, 2014 meeting as the sound engineer will be meeting 
with them today to work out a resolution to the sound issues.   
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to postpone the Show Cause Hearing for Beech Tree Cantina/Off the Hook 
Sushi & Raw Bar to February 10, 2014. 
 
Request to Appeal Suspension Dates:  Request of Davester, LLC, d/b/a Embargo, 
453 Main Street, Hyannis, David Noble, Manager to change the dates of suspension 
imposed for November 29th and 30th, 2013 in accord with letter from Attorney Robert A. 
Bianchi. 
 
Attorney Bianchi appeared to request a change in suspension dates to December 29th 
and 30th – a Sunday and Monday.  Attorney Bianchi stated that his client wants to 
conclude this in 2013.  They need to do this so the new Manager can then be 
appointed.  They will withdraw their appeal to the ABCC if the Board grants these two 
new dates. 
 
Mr. Hoxie stated they were scheduled for a Friday and Saturday suspension.  The 
violation was on a Thursday.  Attorney Bianchi stated there is punch to this as it is the 
holiday season.  Mr. Noble stated he will be doing some cleaning and using his 
employees to do that during the suspension time so they will have some earnings.  
Officer Maher stated unfortunately this is not allowed during the suspension time.  He 
has 30-50 employees during the season.  Probably 21-25 are working during this time. 
 
Elizabeth Wurfbein came forward for Embargo.  She stated that the police department 
works very well with all the businesses on Main Street.  In this instance she wanted to 
speak for Embargo.  She stated that they acknowledge the mistake made.  This 
restaurant is a well run “highlight” on Main Street.  It is high quality and raises the bar for 
Main Street.  Everyone here is trying to do their best; she applauded the police, 
Regulatory Services, the Board, etc. and hopes the Board will keep in mind the mission 
in going forward.   
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Mr. Scali stated no application can go forward for Change of Manager when there are 
DUA issues, which this restaurant has.  Those would have to be cleared up first.  
Attorney Bianchi stated they are working on that. 
 
Lt. Murphy stated they are striving to go in the same direction but on this one date this 
did not happen.  He deferred to the Board for the dates.  He would not object to the 
changed dates.   
 
Mr. Sullivan wanted clarification for December 29th & 30th; that Mr. Noble will be paying 
his salaried and hourly employees in spite of the closing.    Mr. Burman states this is the 
first time in years they have negotiated a penalty.  He agrees that we should accept it. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman, seconded by Mr. Sullivan, and a unanimous 
vote taken to change the suspension dates to December 29th and 30th, 2013, with 3 
days to be held for 1 year from the original decision date and that the appeal be 
immediately withdrawn from the ABCC by Embargo. 
 
Renewals: 
 
The following renewals have been submitted without any changes from the 
previous year for Licensing Authority approval. 
 
Class I Auto Dealers: 
 
Cycle Services JD Signs LLC, 100 Ridgewood Avenue, Hyannis 
BMW of Cape Cod, 25 Falmouth Road, Hyannis 
Volvo of Cape Cod, 25 Falmouth Road, Hyannis 
Hyannis Marina, 1 Willow Street, Hyannis 
Land Rover Cape Cod, 100 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
Everett H. Corson, Inc., 1019 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Buick, GMC, Cadillac of Cape Cod, 600 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Hyannis Toyota, 1020, 1040 & 1056 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Kia of Cape Cod, 1020, 1040, 1056 Iyannough Road & 756 Bearse’s Way 
 
Class II Auto Dealers: 
 
Montero’s Motor Sales, 455 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Trans-Atlantic Motors, 49 Bearse Road, Hyannis 
Cape Cod Cars and Trucks, 319 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
Joe’s Auto Sales, 744 Bearses Way, Hyannis 
Robert J. Trapp, Inc., 123B Falmouth Road, Hyannis 
Cape Cod Auto Auction, 700 Bearses Way, Hyannis 
Willow Street Motors, 519 Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Image Motors, 491 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Quality Auto Center, 91 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
Adymar’s Auto and Truck Repair, 31 Thornton Drive, Hyannis 
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Ziggy’s Auto Sales, 832 Bear5se’s Way, Hyannis 
Club 44 Acquisition Svcs., 1740 Old Stage Road, Centerville 
Nantucket Auto Sales, 89 Bassett Lane, Hyannis 
Prime Pre-Owned Center, 95 Falmouth Road, Hyannis 
Jack Ellis Foreign Auto, 515 West Main Street, Hyannis 
Mid Cape Motors, 362A Yarmouth Road, Hyannis 
Hyannis Toyota/Scion/Kia, 756 Bearse’s Way, Hyannis 
MBM Auto Sales, 115 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Rotary Collision Centers, 345 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
 
Lodging Houses 
 
Bursley Manor, 651 Main Street, West Barnstable 
The Mains’l, 535 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Friends of Prisoners, 84 Bearses Way, Hyannis 
The Captain David Kelley House, 539 Main Street, Centerville 
The Long Dell Inn, 436 South Main Street, Centerville 
The Old Hundred House, 1211 Craigville Beach Road, Centerville 
Tidewater Inn, 275 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Fernbrook Inn, 481 Main Street, Centerville 
Honeysuckle Hill B&B, 591 Main Street, West Barnstable 
Cape Cod Ocean Manor, 543 Ocean Street, Hyannis 
Centerplate, 300 Sea Street, Hyannis 
Sea Beach Inn, 388 Sea Street, Hyannis 
 
Common Victuallers 
 
Cooke’s Seafood, 1120 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Hot Diggity Dogs, 569 Main Street, Unit D-11, Hyannis 
Honey Dew Donuts, 313 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Marylou’s Coffee, 1481 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Regina Pizzeria, CC Mall, Hyannis 
Mitie’s Sushi House, 225 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Sarku Japan, CC Mall, Hyannis 
International House of Pancakes, Rte 132 Capetown Plaza, Hyannis 
Rendez Vous Cafe & Creperie, 394 Main Street, Hyannis 
Great House of Zou, 1600 Falmouth Road, Centerville 
KFC/Taco Bell, 314 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
D’Angelo’s, 793 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
D’Angelo Sandwich Shop, 187 Falmouth Road, Hyannis 
BJ’s Wholesale Club, 420 Attuck’s Lane, Hyannis 
McDonald’s, 654 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
McDonald’s, 175 North Street, Hyannis 
Centerville Pie Company, 1671 Falmouth Road, Centerville 
Earthly Delights, 15 West Bay Road, Osterville 
Nutrition & Food Svcs. – CC Hospital, 27 Park Street, Hyannis 
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Osterville Village Cafe, 3 Wianno Avenue, Osterville 
Ruby Thai, Cape Cod Mall, Hyannis 
Osterville Fish Too, 275 Millway, Barnstable 
Friendly’s #736, 1090 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Burger King #664, 184 North Street, Hyannis 
Burger King #4486, 2145 Iyannough Road, West Barnstable 
Burger King #17712, 793 Iyannough Road, Hyannis 
Papa Gino’s, Bell Tower Mall, Hyannis 
Barnes & Noble, CC Mall, Hyannis 
Persy’s Place, 247 Main Street, Hyannis 
Katie’s Homemade Ice Cream, 568 Main Street, Hyannis 
 
Mini Golf 
 
Lightning Falls, 455 West Main Street, Hyannis 
 
Non-Live Entertainment: 
 
Lightning Falls, 455 West Main Street, Hyannis 
Island Carousel, Inc., CC Mall, Hyannis 
Papa Gino’s, Bell Tower Mall, Centerville 
CC Mall Stadium 12, CC Mall, Hyannis 
 
Cinema/Theatre 
 
CC Mall Stadium 12, CC Mall, Hyannis 
 
Cinema Screens 
 
CC Mall Stadium 12, CC Mall, Hyannis 
 
Carousel 
 
Island Carousel, Inc., CC Mall, Hyannis 
 
Automatic Amusement/Video Games 
 
Cape Cod Mall Stadium 12 
Papa Gino’s, Bell Tower Mall, Centerville 

 
Business Meeting: 

 
Release of Executive Session Minutes, if any (0). 
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And any other new business to come before the Licensing Authority.  Officer Maher 
stated he has submitted two more show cause hearing requests – The Dockside and 
International Inn. 
 
Mr. Scali stated an ad was published to correct the ad regarding proposed regulations 
to Auto Dealers.  They are new regulations not changes.  This hearing will take place on 
12/9/13. 
 
Adjourned at 10:45 am. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
_________________________________ ________________________________ 
Christine P. Ade, Recorder    Paul Sullivan, Clerk 
Barnstable Licensing Authority   Barnstable Licensing Authority 
 
 
 


